Ferryfield Playgroup
Minutes of the AGM held in the Playgroup building, Castlehill, Wednesday June 13th 2007 at 7:30pm.

Present:
Jamie Drew




Gary Thomson
Gillian Brown, Manager


Lorna Berry
Claire Purvis




Tracy Chambers
Paula Falconer




Teresa Harrower, Playleader
Catherine Brown, Chair


Alan Berry
Lesley Thomson



Sara Campbell
1. 
Welcome and Apologies

Apologies were received from Lisa Glasgow, Nicky Swinton, Jan Rose, Jenni Nicolson, Gina Lang, Rebecca Martin, Belinda Little, Julia Fenwick, Fiona Robertson (SPPA)
2. 
Minutes of last AGM

The minutes of the 2005-2006 AGM held on June 20th 2006 were agreed and signed off by the current Chair.

3. 
Chairperson’s Report

The current Chair summarised the important points from her written report (attached). Ideas for future fundraisers from those present included a Lads’ Night (races, stalls such as the Pampered Chef etc…) and a beetle drive. The Chair also mentioned that the toys not sold on gala day had been put up for sale on the website and advertised on Dundee Uni electronic ads.
4. 
Playleader’s Report

Teresa summarised the important points from her written report (attached).

5.
Manager’s Report

Gill summarised the important points from her written report (attached). A question regarding the use of Childcare Vouchers resulted in the reiteration that Ferryfield would accept these, and would need to make an effort to make this more widely known. ACTION: Cathy to see if local FEI/HEI’s could include us on their websites as possible childcare providers.
6.
Lunch Club Fees
It was agreed that fees for Lunch Club would increase from £4 to £5 per session in order to help cover costs, now that the Wraparound grant has been spent. A letter will be going out in order to estimate potential numbers for next academic year. 
7. 
Rota Duty Charges
Concern was expressed about parents who fail to turn up for their duty rota, without advanced warning and without relief cover in place. Getting a staff member in to cover at the last minute costs us £15. It was agreed that if a parent does not do their duty and does not find a replacement, these costs will be billed to them. The £8 charge payable to another parent for doing their duty will not change.
It was mentioned that we would encourage as many volunteer placements as possible through the Job Centre, as this would help both staff and parents. Gary asked about student placements, as a scheme runs at St Andrews whereby students looking for classroom experience get placed in local schools. ACTION: Cathy to contact the Access Centre at STA who runs the scheme if we could be included; and supply Gary with recruitment poster to be put up in Careers Service there. Disclosure checks would need to be done on each volunteer.
8. 
Adoption of New Constitution

It was agreed to add age and sexual orientation to the equal opportunities statement. Committee membership has been reduced to a minimum of 3, and a maximum of 8, members, with no more than 3 Co-opted members allowed. The dissolution clause, in which assets would now go to the Committee for dispersal rather than the SPPA, was unanimously agreed. 
Gary requested that an additional clause be added to our aims & objectives stating that we would provide a safe working environment and opportunities for professional training and continuing professional development for staff. Gill queried whether this would be needed as it is stated in our policies. ACTION: Gill to ask OSCAR if such a clause is necessary before including. 

9.
Election of Committee Members
Cathy, Rebecca (in absentia), Lorna and Gary have agreed to become members of the Committee for 2007-2008. Gena Tannock would be asked if she would like to join. ACTION: Cathy to arrange meeting with new Committee before end of term to agree positions and tasks. 

10. 
E-baby Demonstration

After doing some research on how best to set up the site, Gary realised that a charity facility already exists on e-bay which would allow us to sign up and sell our items online without having to set up our own database, content management system, hosting space etc…, and would relieve us of any problems regarding liability. Registration is free and there would be no percentages taken by ebay or paypal for transactions, though we would still need to pay for each listing (15p). The main drawback is the possibility of Ferryfield getting lost amongst all the other charities, but with a good advertising campaign we could potentially get very good local support.
11. 
AOCB
None, the meeting was concluded.

